Dear all,

Please find attached the programme for the Ellinomatheia exams October 2021.

Location: The Ellinomatheia exams will take place at the Greek Orthodox Church of St Nicholas at 60 Godolphin Road, White City, W12 8JF. The closest underground stations are the following: Shepherd's Bush Market Station (9 min walk), Goldhawk Road Station (9 min walk), Shepherd's Bush Station (15 min walk).

You can also reach the church hall by buses: St Stephen's Avenue Bus stop (237 and 94 bus routes), Bloemfontein Road Bus stop (283, 207, 260 bus routes).

Co-vid safety measures: According to the relevant guidance on face coverings it is expected and recommended that members of the public continue to wear face coverings in crowded and enclosed spaces where they come into contact with people they don't normally meet. Although it is not compulsory, we highly recommend all participants to wear a face mask if possible when in the exams hall. If a participant does not have a mask one can be provided to them. On arrival the temperature of all participants will be taken before entrance to the hall. Each participant will seat on a separate round table and will have a distance of at least 2 meters from each other. When standing outside the hall please adhere to social distancing measures. Because of the limited space only participants will be allowed entrance to the hall. A drop off and pick up only policy will be applied with appointed supervisors that will escort children and young people from the entrance to the hall. Please do not attend the exams if you are not feeling well or if you have any Co-vid like symptoms or if you live in the same household as someone with COVID-19 and you are not fully vaccinated or over 18 years and 6 months.

For more information please refer to the latest government guidance: https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/coronavirus-covid-19-list-of-guidance

Process: The participants are expected to arrive at the church at least 15 minutes before the beginning of each examination. The participants should have with them a valid photo ID (ID, passport, driver's license, etc.) and a printed copy of the participant's card that was e-mailed to all participants with the code and the name of the exam centre (44001, Greek Embassy Education Coordinator's Office) and the participant's code unique number. Please get in touch with us if you have not already received this.

During the exams the participants are not allowed to use any other item besides pen, pencil and eraser. Mobile phones and other electronic devices should be switched off and placed in bags or pockets throughout the examinations. The candidates can use a blue or a black pen only for their formal answers. A pencil can only be used for any notes they wish to take which should be deleted before handing in their exam papers. The use of corrective liquid is not allowed. During the written examinations there is no break and the candidates cannot leave the hall before the end of the written examinations. A candidate can only leave the room if there is a valid reason and only if accompanied by an invigilator.

The participants can be informed about the results of the Ellinomatheia examination through the following link: http://www.greek-language.gr/certification/results/index.html

For any questions you may have regarding the Ellinomatheia exams please feel free to contact us via e-mail at educationofficelondon@gmail.com . May we take this opportunity to wish you all good luck in your exams. Ka $\lambda \dot{\eta}$ epittu $\chi \dot{\chi}$

Kind regards,

Education Office Coordinator

Eirini Veroni

Ellinomatheia Exams Officer

Marianthi Papadimitriou